
 

 

Town Administrator’s Update                                                                        May 26, 2016 

1. The Town’s Consumer Confidence Report -CCR report is currently being drafted by 

ASRWWA and should be ready shortly.  It is information of our drinking water system based 

largely on Woonsocket's CCR and as requested by regulatory bodies.  It will be distributed to all 

the required locations.  Maura Beck our water and sewer administrator will submit to RI Drinking 

Water Quality as soon it is received so no problem making the October deadline.  We are right on 

target for that. 

 

2. Complaints that are being received by Zoning are being dealt with on a case by case basis. 

Anonymous complaints do not have the same priority as those who go in to the office and explain 

the issue or call in to work toward a resolution. Please encourage any residents to file formally. 

 

3. The Memorial Day Parade is Monday. Step off at 10:30 at Slatersville Plaza. Ceremony at 

Town Hall at 11:15. 

 

4. June 11, 9:30- 11:30, there will be a Town Charrette to discuss the boundaries of the new 

national park in Slatersville. NPS staff will be there. Please join us! Scout’s Municipal Hall, 13 

Main St. 

 

5. RIPTA is considering removing Slatersville as a drop off and pick up. Low ridership. We are 

working with them for a park and ride at the plaza to help that. If you ride the bus, let us know! 

 

6. We have an analysis of options for the street light purchase. Mr. Dash, our energy consultant 

is reviewing a variety of funding option and will make a recommendation. Significant savings 

will be realized. 

 

7. If you serve on a board or commission or can encourage others, we are required to have 

minutes posted within 35 days from the meeting date. 

 

8. The water and sewer budget is being reviewed by Mr. Pendergast and Mr. Carpenter. Should 

have some recommendations – sewer commission made some last week- to keep us on the right 

track.  

 

9. The Town Council has entered into arbitration with the City of Woonsocket concerning the 

Contract for waste water services. Many, including myself, would encourage a quick resolution as 

the people of North Smithfield will be in dire straits when the services end in November of 2016. 

 


